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I.  
DUTIES, RESPONSIBILITIES, AND RIGHTS OF FACULTY


A.  The faculty are responsible for the following:

1. Attend a faculty business meeting and faculty book seminar each week fully prepared to participate in discussion.

2. Facilitate and/or assist students to facilitate two regular two-hour seminars each week based on the agreed-upon topics.



3. Conduct and participate in all workshops and discussions as may be required when not ill or

 absent for professional or religious reasons.



4. Deliver lectures as may be required.



5. Read and evaluate written work by students within one week.



6. Be available by appointment for student conferences.

7. Abide by the principles of the Social Contract and the Sexual Harassment Policy.   

8. Notify in writing any student who is having academic trouble by the end of the 5th week of each

    quarter.



9.  Write timely evaluations of students each quarter.

10. Schedule a joint evaluation conference during evaluation week each quarter for which each

     faculty will discuss our program work. A final version of the peer evaluation will be conveyed to

     each other within a reasonable time Spring quarter in accordance with the faculty handbook 

     requirements.


B.
The faculty members of the program acknowledge to one another our common humanity and our 


human frailties and strengths.  We agree to take our work seriously but to protect and maintain our 

sense of humor and our sense of joy. We agree to support one another for our mutual peace of


mind and happiness. We agree to discuss fully, promptly, and openly any personal or professional 

disagreements with an air of mutual respect. In this regard, we agree to handle any such problems

as a complete team first and will not seek out assistance from the deans until we attempt resolution ourselves. We agree that nothing shall be allowed for long to create so hectic and harried a pace of life that our mutual goals of learning and teaching are threatened, and that work may be changed by mutual agreement to create a more satisfactory experience for us and our students. We agree to respect each other's needs for full and satisfying personal and family lives and will strive to limit our work week to a maximum of 35 hours of combined in-class and preparation time. We will respect each other's choice to live where we please such that commuting schedules and distances will be considered during program planning and scheduling and during inclement weather. The team member who lives closest to campus will not be expected to do more than his/her fair share of program work simply because he/she may be on campus more.


C.  
The faculty members agree to have a good time, learn a lot, and enjoy their work. We will strive for a 

supportive atmosphere wherein we can learn from each other and will go bowling once weekly.

II.  
DUTIES, RESPONSIBILITIES, AND RIGHTS OF STUDENTS

A.
Health and Human Development is a coordinated studies program integrating material from diverse but complementary disciplines. 

B.  
The students are responsible for the following:

1. Attend all class meetings--seminars, lectures, workshops, films, and discussions. Your attendance at all meetings is required. If you have to miss because of illness or emergency, notify your

faculty by phone, voice mail, or by email.

2. Attend all class meetings on time.  

3. Do all the assigned readings prior to the seminar or class in which they will be discussed. Be fully prepared to participate in discussions by bringing your completed seminar preparation paper with you.  
 

4. Each of us is responsible to engage with the members of the learning community in ways that

facilitate a deeper, more respectful commitment as the year progresses.


5. Complete and submit all written work and assignments on time. All work is to be typed, double-

spaced, proofread and spell-checked before submission.  

6. Every student must write his or her own work except on collaborative assignments. Students are encouraged to consult the College policy on plagiarism.



7. Maintain and submit a program portfolio which serves as one basis for evaluating student 


performance.  



8. Abide by the principles of the Social Contract and the Sexual Harassment Policy.

9. Take the initiative in seeking help from faculty whenever difficulty exists with the pace or content of the program.

10. Write a self-evaluation at the end of each quarter. A typed draft should be given to your faculty during your evaluation conference. Timely self-evaluations, signed by the student, are required to receive credit for the program.

11. Write an evaluation of your faculty at the end of each quarter. This may be submitted to your faculty at the evaluation conference, or the program secretary will hold your evaluation until after a faculty evaluation of student work has been completed, should you feel this is necessary. Timely faculty evaluations, signed by the student, are required to receive credit for the program.

12.  Evaluation conferences will be held during evaluation week at a time arranged by you and 

your seminar leader.

III.  
CREDIT AND EVALUATION POLICY

A.
The evaluation process is a central feature of education at Evergreen.

B.
The final evaluation written at the end of Spring quarter or when the student leaves the program, will incorporate evaluations from all prior quarters.

C.
Credit is not the same as positive evaluation. The evaluation is a statement describing the quality of a student's work. It is possible for a student to receive credit but receive an evaluation that describes poor quality work. It is also possible for a student to attend regularly yet receive no credit or reduced credit because of unsatisfactory performance or missing work. Credit will be awarded as 16 quarter hours each quarter except in special circumstances. A short series of absences will bring an inquiry of concern and habitual absence will mean loss of credit. Reduction of credit will require the consensus of the full faculty team.

IV.
GRIEVANCE PROCEDURES


A.
Evergreen has long promoted the policy that conflict and grievances should be first dealt with face-to-

face. Grievances between students, between students and faculty, or among the faculty should first 

be dealt with between the parties themselves. Should no satisfactory resolution be obtained the 


following procedures should be followed:



1.
Unresolved student-student disagreements should be discussed with the students' seminar 


leader. If this does not resolve the disagreement, the whole faculty team will mediate.



2.
Unresolved student-faculty disagreements should be brought to the attention of the other 



member of the faculty team, who will attempt to mediate the dispute. In these discussions 


faculty shall not speak ill of their colleague to students.


B.
If grievances still remain unresolved students or faculty should follow the college-wide grievance 

procedures.

C. 
We will do everything we can to foster a learning environment free from sexual harassment (please see TESC's Sexual Harassment Policy) and free from discrimination. We will not tolerate sexual harassment nor discrimination with respect to race, sex, age, handicap, sexual orientation, religious or political belief, or national origin.  
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